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Dates for Your Diary 
 
NOVEMBER: 
Monday, 2nd    Curriculum Day – no Students at School 
Tuesday, 3rd   Melbourne Cup Day Holiday 
Monday, 9th   Publicity/Promotions Meeting – 5.15 pm 
Monday, 16th   School Council – 5.00 pm 
Thursday, 19th   “Cinderella” – 7.00 pm 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

Garry’s Gabble
 
Curriculum Day – 2nd November – No School for Students on Monday!! 
On Monday, teaching Staff will be working on Professional Development in Spelling and Student End-Year Reports 
and so no children are to be sent to School on Monday, 2nd (or Tuesday, 3rd).  My apologies for the relatively late 
notice given for this, but the opportunity for professional development with another School only arose recently. 
 
Student Numbers for 2016 
Thanks to all families who responded to our requests for assistance in assessing Student numbers for 2016.  At this 
stage we are expecting to commence the year with just under 30 students.  I am currently working with 
Departmental advisers with regard to the number and configuration of classes the budget for this number might 
sustain.  Many Schools across the State – admittedly usually in country areas – have this many or less and still 
provide great programs.  So can we.   
 

Re-painting Project 
Co-ordinated by School Council member, Stuart Cowden, the re-painting of the School frontage 
already seems to be giving our Hall and window frames quite a “lift”.  This is obviously an on-
going project and it would be great if other parents might assist Stuart and his very small crew of 
volunteers.  If you have any time after school on a weekday (taking advantage of daylight saving) 
or over the Cup/Curriculum Day long weekend, please contact Stuart directly on  
0474 418 943 to offer some help.  No special expertise required.  

 
Publicity/Promotions/Works Committee – 9th November @ 5.15 pm 
Related to the notice above, we have a meeting of the Promotions Sub-Committee of Council coming up at 5.15 pm. 
(time chosen as a compromise for those who work) on Monday, 9th November.   If you are interested in contributing 
towards supporting Le Page into 2016 (and beyond), this meeting would be a good opportunity to declare yourself.  
Perhaps you have an idea for a catchy slogan representing the spirit of the School?  Ideas for publicity opportunities?  
Please come along to the meeting and share your ideas with the rest of us.  Contact Stuart Cowden on 0474 418 943 
if you need any further details. 

This and previous Newsletters are now available at 
www.lepage.vic.edu.au 

Click the “Newsletter” link on the Home Page 
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Year 3/4 Camp 
A fantastic experience for all involved and something Le Page hasn’t done before (I think).  Excursions, pizza, 
activities, a movie and a sleepover last Thursday and another excursion to an Adventure Park at Arthur’s Seat on 
Friday before back to School and home and a good night’s rest.  Thank-you so much to Toni Williams for all her 
organisation with the support of Heather and other Staff and thank-you to Leah McCartney who, for some strange 
reason, really wanted to help Toni with the experience of looking after Students overnight.   
 

   
 
 
“Cinderella” – Thursday, 19th November @ 7.00 pm 
Now that we’re over Multicultural Week, Dyslexia Week and 3/4 Camp, we can now concentrate on our School 
Concert – “Cinderella”.   Rehearsals with the songs and choir have been happening since half year and the dialogue 
for the featured actors has been really coming along.  Every child from every class is involved in some way.  This is a 
whole school event and there is an expectation that children will attend with their families.  We have no need of a 
fundraiser at this time.  We have more of a need where the School Community can get together and have a bit of a 
laugh and be entertained.  “Cinderella” certainly promises that.  A gold coin donation per adult would help us cover 
incidental costs for costuming and special props, etc.  
 
Have a good long weekend.  I hope you back the winner.  DON’T COME MONDAY!!  
Garry 
 
 

STUDENT BANKING -       Banking day is Tuesday 
 
 
Congratulations to – Abby P for earning her Bronze Dollamites Achievement Certificate (10 deposits) and to Chennie A, Stephanie 
D and Jorji O for earning their Silver Certificate (20 deposits) and to William B for earning his Gold Certificate (30 deposits) for 
2015.  Well done to you all. 
 
The following are the reward you can achieve after completing 10 deposits.  
Outer Space Savers Money Box, Galaxy Glider, ET DVD, Intergalactic Rocket, 
Invisible Ink Martian Pens, Scented Pencils, Shark Plush Toy Keyring and Swimming 
Bag. 
 
2015 grand prize competition where students can win a family holiday to Disneyland, is in full swing.  To enter, students simply 
need to make 25 or more School Banking deposits this year to be automatically entered into the competition. To date, Ben W, Max 
B, Miranda W and William B have automatic entry into this competition. GOOD LUCK!  
 
 
 

LE PAGE SCHOOL APP  
Don’t forget to check your tiqbiz app for the latest newsletter and notices.   
It can be used to communicate with us if your child or children are going to be away from school etc. We will be able 
to communicate to you if for any reason there is an emergency, excursion buses are late back to school etc. and 
inform you of notices that have been issued. 
 
If you would like further information, please see Heather in the office. 



ZooWhiz Learning Home Access Discount Cards  

Just a reminder about the ZooWhiz Learning Ho me Access Discount Cards.  These cards were 

distributed to school families as part of the Community Subscription Plan.  They allow greatly 

discounted access to www.zoowhiz.com .  The expiry date has not been extended b ecause of the recent 

school holidays.  It is no w 21/11 /2015.  If they are not used by this date the cost per child will revert 
to $89.95 instead of the discounted rate of $29.95.  

 

 
News from Before & After School Care Program 
 
For information about registering or booking into Before and After School 
Care, please call the school office on 9583 8342 or Emma on 0414 711 530. 
 
 

 

PSW – Primary School Wear 
 
As of the 1st November, PSW Quality Apparel will be increasing prices on some of their products.  Last year 
they introduced small increases to their range of Dresses, Tunics, Shirting and Bags.  This year prices on 
these ranges will be changed by less than $1.00 or not at all.   Other increases are also modest, and in a 
response to the increasing costs over a period of time associated with manufacturing quality schoolwear. 
 
Attached is the latest Le Page PS Uniform Pricelist. 
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